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Due to the fact that, on average, 50% of all patients who enter a dental practice pay for all or a large portion of their care “out-of-pocket”, the profession of dentistry currently operates in a very a consumer-driven fashion.   Patients who pay out-of-pocket for their care are very sensitive to the need for transparent pricing and dentists have already responded to those needs.  As both providers of dental care and small business owners who struggle to provide for health care coverage for our employees, we have a dual interest in this proposal.  

In dentistry, once the exam is completed, the dentist recommends specific procedures to the patient and each of these procedures has a procedure code, dental nomenclature and a description.  We believe the current language in this bill appropriately reflects the nomenclature and coding that is unique to dentistry.  It is routine in the vast majority of dental offices for the dentist to share charges for the procedures being recommended well in advance to performing any services.  The patient and dentist then determine the priority of the procedures; dental patients are very involved in the various decisions involving their oral health care choices and are usually very aware of the specific costs.      

The WDA does have one remaining with the current language of the Assembly Substitute amendment.  Specifically, we recommend line 8 on page 6 of the sub be amended to read: “ 3. The average allowable payment from private, 3rd-party payers with whom the provider has a contract.”   The current language seems overly broad and it does not seem reasonable to expect providers to provide an average of 3rd-party payments when they do not have contracts or receive payments from those 3rd-party payers.  

We commend the authors for exempting small health care provider groups from the requirements of this bill and we also commend the removal of the requirement that the provider post the average of his/her charges alongside the payment made for Medicaid patients.  We agree that requirement could have caused unnecessary confusion to dental patients and could have discouraged participation in the under-funded Medicaid program. 
